## WELSH ST DONATS COMMUNITY COUNCIL CYNGOR CYMUNED LLANDDWUDD

www.welshstdonats.co.uk
January 2019

**WINTER SERVICE STRATEGY:** The Vale Council has produced a strategy for salt spreading and snow clearance over the winter months. To view the entire document go to the home page of our website and you will find it under Breaking News. It is worth noting that it is an offence to use grit from the salt bins on private driveways. The grit is intended for public roads and lanes only.

**POLICE:** PC Stuart Elson was welcomed by all those present at our December meeting. He replaces PC Mark Goulding and will be joined shortly by PCSO Shaun Summers. Both will cover the Welsh St Donats area.

PC Elson reported no crimes in our area in the previous month.

**FINANCE:** Payments were made to Allan Williams for repairing the knee rail around the pond (£240.00).

**HIGHWAYS AND FOOTPATHS:** Potholes in Watery Lane were reported to Vale Highways in early December. Please let me know if you know of any others or contact the Vale Council direct on <a href="mailto:contactonevale@valeofglamorgan.gov.uk">contactonevale@valeofglamorgan.gov.uk</a>.

Andrew Foyle collected 42 signatures at Bonfire Night on a petition to put pressure on the Vale Council to implement a 20mph speed limit in residential areas of the Vale.

**CONSULTATIONS:** The Welsh Government's Welsh Language Survey and the Vale of Glamorgan Council's Play Sufficiency Assessment were both discussed.

**PLANNING APPLICATIONS:** Applications 18/01196/FUL Church Farm, Welsh St Donats, 18/01333/FUL Ty Carreg, Bonvilston and 18/01340/FUL 3, Heol Y Mynydd, Welsh St Donats were discussed and comments submitted.

Our next meetings are on March 5<sup>th</sup> and April 2nd. Agenda will be displayed on the notice boards and website at least three clear days before the meeting. Residents are welcome and have the opportunity to speak to Councillors regarding any items on the agenda at the start of the meeting. If you have something you would like to raise with the Council, please email or write to the Clerk at least seven days before the meeting so it can be included in the agenda. The website has further information about the Community Council. Please be a frequent visitor.

Victoria Pearce, Clerk 01446 774833 clerkwsd@gmail.com